
Og e ma w  He i g h t s  Hi g h  S c h o o l                         

960 South M-33, P.O. Box 308 Phone:  989.343.2020 

West Branch, MI 48661 Fax:  989.343.2130 

 

Benjamin Doan, Principal           Will Robelli Assistant Principal  

doanb@wbrc.k12.mi.us  robelliw@wbrc.k12.mi.us 

 

July 29, 2019 

 

 

Dear Parent or Guardian: 

 

Subject:  Reproductive Health Material Review 

 

The Board of Education has established a program of instruction in sex education.  Reproductive health is 

offered in identified courses as a component of the sex education program.  According to law (P.A. 226 of 

1977) you have the right to review the materials to be used in these courses. Materials will be available for 

review during Orientation Day on August 23, 2019.  If you can not make this time, please contact the instructor 

to make arrangements to review the materials. 

 

The courses listed below may contain materials dealing with human reproduction. 

 

Classes Instructor Phone Number 

Animal/Plant Biology Mr. Carl Bragg 343-2020 ext. 3106 

Anatomy/Physiology Mr. Chris Powley 343-2020 ext. 3110 

Biology/ AP Biology  Mr. Chris Powley 343-2020 ext. 3110 

Health Mr. Paul Jankoska 343-2020 ext. 3102 

Health Care Provider Mrs. Carolyn Durst 343-2052 

Medical Basics Mrs. Carolyn Durst 343-2052 

Psychology Mr. Sam Stiles 343-2020 ext. 3163 

Developmental Psychology Mr. Sam Stiles 343-2020 ext. 3163 

 

 

By law, you have the right to excuse your child from participation in the human reproductive portion of any of 

the classes that include reproductive health and/or family planning instruction.  If you wish to exercise your 

right to excuse your child, without penalty, from instruction in reproductive health, including family planning, 

please send written notice to the instructor at the address below.  Please indicate the student's name, grade and 

the course in which the student is enrolled. 

 

 Ogemaw Heights High School 

 Attention:  (Instructor’s Name) 

 960 South M-33, P.O. Box 308 

 West Branch, MI  48661-0308 

 

If you have further questions or concerns, please feel free to contact us. 

 

Respectfully, 

 
Benjamin Doan, Principal 

 

BD/dlm 
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